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Joel Curran 

Compliance Office – Compliance, Planning and Assessment 

Department of Planning, Industry and Environment 

PO Box 315 

Singleton NSW 2330 

4 May 2020 

Joel, 

RE: MP07_0171 MOD 1 (SSI -6090) Condition F2 

Aurizon Holdings Limited (Aurizon) is seeking to notify the Department of Planning, Industry and 

Environment (DPI&E) of its proposed approach to achieving compliance with Conditions C9, C19 

and F2 (the Conditions) of State Significant Infrastructure Approval MP07_0171 MOD 1 (SSI-

6090) (the Approval). 

The Conditions require that prior to commencing operation of the Turning Angle Aurizon shall 

prepare and implement an Operation Environmental Management Plan, Stormwater 

Management Plan and Surface and Groundwater Monitoring Plan (the Plans) for the project. The 

Plans may be approved as per the following wording which is consistent across the Conditions: 

“…… 
 

Prior to construction [sic] of the Turning Angle Works, the Proponent must provide a copy of 

the revised plan including the Turning Angle Works to the Environmental Representative for 

approval. The ER may approve minor updates to the plan without further consultation with 

public authorities. 

 
……” 
 

The Plans were originally approved in 2014 to permit operation of the Train Support Facility. 

Subsequent revisions have been undertaken with the most recent revision completed and 

approved by the DPI&E in late 2019 (Attachment 1). This revision included the incorporation of 

the 2018 Independent Environmental Audit findings and Response to Recommendations 

conditions.  

As the Plans were reviewed and approved in late 2019 and updates to reflect and support 

operation of the Turning Angle are relatively minor, Aurizon is proposing to only seek approval 

from the ER prior to the Turning Angle commencing operation. 

Assuming the ER approves the updated Plans a copy of these documents will be issued to the 

DPI&E for their reference.  
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Aurizon understands that the ER may determine that the updates are not minor and may request 

the Plans be issued to the DPI&E for review and approval.  

 

Kind regards, 

 

Aurizon 
Senior Adviser Environment 
Safety, Health and Environment 
Phone: 07 3019 1087 
Mobile: 0438 136 697 
Harry.Egan@aurizon.com.au   

 

Attachment 1 – Approval of OEMP (condition F2) Hexham Train Support Facility – 

MP07_0171 
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Attachment 1 – Approval of OEMP (condition F2) 
Hexham Train Support Facility – MP07_0171 
  








